
Dear Parents / Carers, 

The children loved coming in their slippers today and, I must admit, 

so did I! Thank you for the donations you made for Age UK.  

Similarly, thank you so much for your harvest donations.  The table 

was  spilling over with produce and the food bank was really 

pleased to receive the goods. 

This week, we announced the new Year 6 House 

Captains and they are all super excited about helping 

their teams to win the house cup each week!  They will 

be organising events throughout the year.  

We have seen a significant rise in the number of 

positive Covid-19 cases which is why I wrote to you 

earlier in the week.  At the moment, we are putting 

class assemblies / productions / face-to-face sessions 

on hold.  Should the rates of transmission drop in the 

New Year, we will reinstate the events at a later date. 

A big well done to Rosie M. for being awarded ‘student 

of the month’ in her Tang Soo Do classes and to 

Harrison W. for completing the Summer Reading 

Challenge.  If your child has any achievements that you 

would like us to share, please let me know. 

Have a lovely weekend! 

Mrs. Coates 

Week ending: 01.10.21 

Kingsfield Chronicle 

Ready, Respectful, Safe 

Diary Dates 

New dates will be added 

weekly so please do read 

this section each week. 

Events in italics are on hold 

due to coronavirus rates. 

October 2021 

1st - Slip into Slippers Day for 

Age UK 

1st - Wood Green virtual talk 

to Early Years #1 

8th Wood Green virtual talk 

to Early Years #2 

8th - #HelloYellow Day 

8th - Health and Wellbeing 

Festival at Cromwell 

8th - Playground Leaders 

training 

13th - Speed stacking As-

sembly 

22nd - PD Day 

25th - 29th - Half term 

November 2021 

3rd - Flu vaccinations for 

Years R-6 

5th - 6R Class Assembly 

19th - 5S Class Assembly 

December 2021 

3rd - 4C Class Assembly 

8th - EY Nativity 

14th - KS1 production 

16th—Last day of term 

January 2022 

4th - PD Day 

5th - Children return to 

school 

14th - 3L Class Assembly 

28th - 6T  Class Assembly 

February 2022 

11th - 4R Class Assembly 

14th - 18th - Half term 

23rd - Funky Cones Yr 2 

March 2022 

4th - 2R Class Assembly 

Church Visit  

On Monday, children in Year 3 visited the Parish Church of St. Peter and St. Paul.  

Revd. Wendy gave them a tour and explained the history behind the church. 

Thank you to all the volunteers who walked with the children to the church. 



Week ending: 01.10.21 

Kingsfield Chronicle 

Ready, Respectful, Safe Awards 

From this year we will be awarding Stars of the Week and Resilience 

Rocks.  Well done to the following children: 

 

 

   Stars of the Week   Resilience Rocks 

 RK  Lennie B.     N/A  

 RM  Daniella G.     N/A 

 1B  Arla W. and Flossie B.   Lily P.  

 1H  Everly D.     Isla D. 

 2C  Maddie S.     N/A  

 2R  Lily-Grace B.    Olliver B. 

 3DH  Kyle W.     Finley W. 

 3L  Anastasia J.    Taylor S.  

 4C  Rhys B.     Chloe F.   

 4R  India H.     Emilis S. 

 5P  Erin S.      Sean B. 

 5S  Braydn H.     Guste B. 

 6R  Shay L.     Alistair B. 

 6T  George C.      Grace M. 

House Captains 

Well done to the following 

children for being chosen as 

the new House or Deputy 

House Captains.  The letters 

of application this year were 

of a very high standard. 

 

Rainbow Captain – Freya S. 

 

Blue HC – Bethany-Rose B.  

Blue DHC – Daisy G-M. 

 

Green HC – Bethany H-E. 

Green DHC – Frankie B. 

 

Yellow HC – Emma-Rose C. 

Yellow DHC – Morgan P. 

 

Red HC – Morgan H. 

Red DHC – Alice S. 

Virtual Author Visit 

Year 4 participated in a virtual school visit with Aaron Becker. 

He’s the author of the books Journey, Quest and Return that 

we are looking at in English this half term. He talked through 

how he got his idea, the process of creating the books and 

then getting them published. He also explained how he used 

to make his own books when he was little and showed some 

examples of them. The children loved watching it and we will 

be making some of our own books over the forthcoming 

weeks. 

Miss. Corrigan and Miss. Rushmer, Year 4 teachers 

We have two pages on the website dedicated to acronyms used in 

education. 

https://kingsfieldprimary.org/safeguarding/sen-d/sen-d-definitions 

https://kingsfieldprimary.org/our-school/acronyms 


